Board of Selectmen Minutes November 17, 2003

Members Present: Ron Grant, Tim Doyle, Moe Levassuer, Kevin Mower, Mark Christman, Stephen Eldridge, Town Manager

Others Present: Sally Ann Hebert, President of the Greene Historical Society, Berkley Hobart, Barbara Bubier, Rebecca LaLiberte, and other Historical Society Members.

Meeting was called to order 7:00PM.

Historical Society

Sally Ann Hebert addressed the Board of Selectmen in reference to the Historical Society using the Old Town House as a permanent home. The discussion centered on the costs of using the building and how it would be used. Maintaining the historical value of the building was discussed along with sharing bathroom facilities with the church. After a one hour discussion the Board asked the Society to return with a budget for expenses and a request for the town expected costs or contribution. The group said that they would be prepared for the next Selectmen meeting on November 24th.

Legal

The Board discussed the Valentine Subdivision and read the legal letter from the town's attorney and also the Findings of Facts from the Planning Board. After a short discussion the Board felt that the guidelines in the Finding of Facts are adequate and that an Administrative Appeal was not necessary.

Other

None

Executive Session

The Board voted to go into Executive Session to discuss an internal control issue with Cable TV 4. 8:10PM. The Board came out of Executive Session at 8:35PM.

Adjourned:8:37PM

RmD Drat